Spring 2008 Syllabus for Mr. Nasalroad’s classes.

Part Two – this section provides information that is common to all of Mr. Nasalroad’s classes.

BA 39 - Course Syllabus- Fall 2007
Instructor: Mr. Eric Nasalroad
Mr. Nasalroad’s contact information:
Bus Office 46
Phone Number: 638-3641 ext. 3266
E-mail: eric.nasalroad@reedleycollege.edu
Office Hours: Posted on Office Door
Course Title & Code #:  

BA 39– FINITE MATH – CODE #51014
Meeting Day, Time & Location: 
TTh – 1:00 p.m. to 2:15 p.m. – BUS 43
Course Description: 
An introduction to finite mathematics and quantitative methods for business majors.  May be taken concurrently with STAT 7.  Topics include the application set theory, counting, probability, expected value, rates of change, functions, applications and graphing, mathematics of finance, systems of linear equations and matrices and linear programming.

Meets the business major requirements for students transferring to Cal State University, Fresno.

Prerequisites:
Two years of high School algebra, to include Algebra 2 or equivalent (MATH 103)
Learning Objectives & Outcomes: 

Upon completion of this course, students will be able to:

A. apply the correct mathematical concept for solving business problems.

B. solve finite mathematical problems using a scientific calculator or computer.

C. use theories and models of finite mathematics and quantitative methods to solve business problems.

D. evaluate, select and use the appropriate mathematical formulas to solve financial problems.

E. calculate present and future values of annuities, amortizations and sinking funds.

F. utilize the principles of probability and counting techniques in decision making.

G. create and evaluate graphical representations of linear, quadratic, polynomial, rational, exponential and logarithmic functions.

H. interpret graphs for the purpose of making projections and other business decisions.

Learning Methods & Course Activities:

In the process of completing this course, the students will:

A. use a scientific calculator and the computer to solve finite mathematical problems.

B. develop and appreciation for studying and understanding the theory and applications of finite mathematics and quantitative methods in solving problems in business.

C. explore and be able to use the various mathematics of finance, including simple and compound interest, discounts, effective rates, future and present values, sinking funds, annuities and amortization applications.

D. apply the principles of set theory and simple, joint, conditional and binomial probability distributions.

E. use counting principles including combinations and permutations.

F. construct Venn diagrams, event trees, and independent events.

G. apply Bayes’ theorem, Bernoulli trials and expected value calculations.

H. recognize the application of and be able to graph linear, quadratic, polynomial, rational, exponential and logarithmic functions.

I. apply the basic elements of graphical linear programming.

J. recognize the importance of vector and matrix operations in a wide variety of applications.

K. become familiar with rates of change from average to instantaneous rates of change including the power rule.

Assessment:  
Students completing all exams, assignments, and activities with a cumulative, average grade of "C" or better will be deemed as having achieved the course objectives previously stated.

Textbook:
Finite Mathematics with Applications by Lial, Hungerford, & Holcomb (ISBN: 0-321-38672-8)


Required Materials: 
Scientific calculator – although, a graphing calculator makes things much easier for you…
Paper & Supplies: 
Not applicable to online classes

NON-SPIRAL edge paper, lined (8.5 x 11 in.) paper (please note: spiral edged paper WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED period!




A supply of quiz strips (15 questions – 815-E)




A supply of scantron answer sheets for tests (100 question– 882-E)

Email & Internet:
An email address is required of all students.  

If you do not already have one, please either obtain an email address through the RC Library – or any one of the many free email services out there (hotmail etc.).  Please note: I teach multiple courses (and multiple sections of a couple of courses) so I have some rather strict rules about email – and they are as follows:
#1…  Use the subject line correctly…  each email you send to me MUST INCLUDE THE FOLLOWING IN THE SUBJECT LINE….. 
· Your first and last name, course number, the subject you are writing about, and your student i.d. #.  
· for example – if I was a student in BA 39 – Finite Math… the subject line on my email would be as follows:  eric Nasalroad BA 39 Question about homework 123456
#2…  Use the spell checker!!! And use proper grammar!!!

#3…  DO NOT TYPE IN ALL CAPS!!!  Because that is the same as yelling at me.

#4…  Please remember that you are in training for your professional career… what ever that might be…  So one of the best places to start practicing is in this class….

Please note: if your email does not have the required information in the subject line… your email will be automatically sorted into a file called “students who don’t listen” and it will not be read….
BLACKBOARD

 

The website is:
http://blackboard.scccd.edu/
 

The standard blackboard login is:
Username:  id_number  (example: 0123456)
Password:  id_number  (same number again)

 

The helpdesk hours are 8-5 Monday thru Friday.
The email address is bbhelp@fresnocitycollege.edu -- try to use this first
The phone number is 265-5760 -- try to use this for emergencies only.

	Course Activities & Evaluations:                
50% quizzes & exams

30% homework problems

5% scientific calculator and computer assignments

15% participation



	Earned Percentage of Possible Points - Grade:                     90 - 100%



A

80 -   89%


               B

70 -   79%



C

60 -   69%



D


< 60%

                                             F


Your course grade will be based on the percentage of points (total earned / total possible).  You will have one (1) opportunity to earn extra credit.  That opportunity must be exercised within the first week of class and it WILL NOT be repeated later in the term.  This “use it or lose it” extra credit opportunity is worth 25 points and it must meet the very specific guidelines that follow.

Extra Credit BIO CARD guidelines are very specific and are as follows:

· NO LARGER THAN 4” by 6”

· Type written (no hand written work)

· A current picture of yourself

· Your correct, current email address

· Your major

· A brief bio (description) of yourself.

The bio card project gives me a chance to get to know each of you better.  I will keep the card in a course binder and use it to learn your name and face faster. 

Attendance & Participation:  Your attendance and participation are important.  Attendance will be taken at the beginning of each class period.  You will be given a “free ride” for up to three (3) class hours (50 minutes each); students missing six (6) or more hours may be dropped from the course for non-attendance. For classes that meet two times per week, students missing four (4) or more classes will be dropped for non-attendance. For classes that meet once per week, students missing (2) or more classes will be dropped for non-attendance.
Unless you regularly prepare for and attend class you can not participate fully in the course.  Your success in this course depends on your active participation. In fact your participation and homework is worth 15% of your grade.  There will be NO OPPORTUNITY to MAKE UP missed participation points.  Participation points will be earned for activities such as:
· Participating in group discussions

· Participating in group projects

· Demonstration of skills at the board

· Oral presentations

· In class projects and work papers

· And many other activities
Students entering or leaving the classroom at times other than the scheduled start/end of class cause a disruption to students and instructors, and it is RUDE.  Class begins on the hour (or half hour – depending on the scheduled start time) not 10 minutes pas the hour.  In an effort to be courteous to your fellow students and the instructor, please make sure that you are in your regular seat (a seating chart will be created and used for roll taking) and ready to “get to work” on time.  Students who are habitually tardy (3 or more times per term) will be penalized, as will those who leave class early – without making prior arrangements.  

Students attending less than 30 of the normal 50 minutes of class per hour will be counted as absent and subject to the drop policy if 6 or more days are counted as absent.  You should be aware that participation points and quiz points are often earned at the beginning or end of the class session and there will be no opportunity to make up those points once they are missed.

Homework, Quizzes & Exams:  Homework assignments are a way for you to dig deeper into the course materials and prepare for the tests and exams. On scheduled HW due dates, answer keys will be provided for students to self-grade their HW assignments.  Homework WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED LATE.  You are welcome to turn in your homework early if you think you might miss class.  

If you are participating in school-sanctioned activities (sports, field trips, etc.) and find it necessary to miss class, it is YOUR RESPONSIBILITY to make sure that all your work is turned in and tests/quizzes are taken PRIOR to your departure.  There will be no special dispensation for absences, homework & tests/quizzes missed.

Exam dates and chapters to be covered are clearly identified in the Course Activities handout.  Each test is worth approximately 50 points (depending on the number of chapters covered) and may consist of true/false, multiple choice, and completion questions, as well as problems and case study questions.  In most instances, you will need to provide a scantron and a #2 pencil for tests and exams.  In some cases you will be asked to write your answers directly on the test form provided.  All written answers must be neat and legible in order for you to receive full credit for your correct answers. Accommodations will be made for students with disabilities.

Grades are final unless an error in math is found in the computation of your grade

Drop Policy:

If you decide to drop the course, and I hope you don’t, please do not simply stop attending.  In order to officially drop a class you must fill out a program change card, available in the admissions and records office.  Drop dates are listed in your Reedley College Class Schedule.  If you simply stop attending you may be saddened by the grade that may be issued.  

Student Conduct: As stated in your schedule of courses (pg 134), students are expected to conduct themselves in a responsible manner whenever they are on campus or representing the college in any activity. Board Policy 5410 states the specific rules and regulations and a copy of the policy is available in the college library, the admissions office, Dean of Students & Dean of Instruction offices as well as the student activities office.

Conduct standards are designed to perpetuate the college’s educational purposes, allowing students to enjoy the right of freedom to learn. To that end, students who fail to meet the conduct standards, or who interfere with the rights of freedom to learn of others will be removed from class.

Appropriate Apparel:  Please be aware that the role of the Business Department is to prepare you for the world of work.  We are charged with teaching you about the various functional areas of business as well as appropriate behaviors and attire.  To that end, and in order to better serve the entire class, please refrain from wearing inappropriate apparel to class – including but not limited to excessively low cut clothing and low-riding pants.  Gentlemen will not wear hats indoors and no-one will wear sunglasses unless they have a medical directive stating the sunglasses are necessary for medicinal purposes.

On a final note: * Please, if you carry a cell phone or pager, please turn the ringer off or to vibrate so the rest of the class is not disrupted by a ring or beep. If your cell phone/pager rings, beeps or makes any other audible sounds in class, you can expect to be asked to leave the class for the day – impacting your attendance/participation credit.  If you are “excused” from class more than once for a cell phone “violation”, you can expect to be asked to leave the class for on a permanent basis.  A ringing cell phone or pager may initiate a pop quiz for the entire class.

Food and drink are not permitted in the classroom.

* Ethics in the classroom (in person or on-line):  You will notice that we will often discuss ethical issues, as such you should understand that cheating and plagiarism is not acceptable in this class (or any other).

*Accommodations for students with disabilities: If you have a verified need for an academic accommodation or materials in alternate media (i.e.: Braille, large print, electronic text, etc.) per the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) or Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act, please contact me, or the DSPS office - ext 3332  as soon as possible

* Please see the Reedley College catalog for clarification of issues and additional guidelines.

THIS SYLLABUS AND THE COURSE ACTIVITIES SCHEDULE ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE AS DEEMED NECESSARY BY THE INSTRUCTOR.
